高职高专"十一五"规划教材



总主编 蒋秉章 主 编 张益明

- ontemporary

当代应用英语练习与测试

Practical 3
English Workhool



高职高专"十一五"规划教材

总主编

ontemporary 当代应用英语练习与测试 ARTER

华东师范大学出版社

图书在版编目(CIP)数据

当代应用英语练习与测试.3/蒋秉章等主编.一上海: 华东师范大学出版社,2007.6 高职高专十一五规划教材 ISBN 978-7-5617-5384-2

I. 当··· Ⅱ. 蒋··· Ⅲ. 英语一高等学校: 技术学校-习题 Ⅳ. H319. 6

中国版本图书馆 CIP 数据核字(2007)第 068942 号

高职高专"十一五"规划教材

当代应用英语练习与测试(第三册)

总主编 蒋秉章

主 编 张益明

组 稿 大中专教材事业部

项目编辑 周 鑫文字编辑 王红菠

封面设计 陆 弦

出版发行 华东师范大学出版社

社 址 上海市中山北路 3663 号 邮编 200062

市场部 传真 021 - 62860410 021 - 62602316 邮购零售 电话 021 - 62869887 021 - 54340188

印刷者 苏州市永新印刷包装有限责任公司

开 本 787×1092 16 开

印 张 9.5

字 数 176 千字

版 次 2007年6月第一版

印 次 2007年6月第一次

印 数 5 100

书 号 ISBN 978-7-5617-5384-2/H・327

定 价 15.80元

出版人 朱杰人

(如发现本版图书有印订质量问题,请寄回本社市场部调换或电话021-62865537联系)

前 言

本书是《当代应用英语》(精读第三册)的配套练习册,共8单元。书中练习既可对《当代应用英语》(精读第三册)起到补充和增强的作用,同时也可为学生以后参加"高等学校英语应用能力考试"做好铺垫。

本书每单元包含两部分: 课业练习(Achievement Exercises)和技能练习(Proficiency Exercises),两部分练习的形式都借鉴了"高等学校英语应用能力考试 A 级"的题型。

课业练习(Achievement Exercises)主要由 Expressions, Vocabulary and Structure, Word Building, Translation (sentences) 和 Cloze 五个部分组成,目的是为学生复习巩固精读课上出现的词语和句型提供更多操练机会。

Expressions 首先给出选自 Passage A 和 B 的英语短语 20 个,每个短语都标有相应的字母,然后在一个方框中列出其中 10 个短语的中译文,要求为它们标出相应的字母。

Vocabulary and Structure 包括 20 道选择题,对 Passage A 和 B 中的词语进行辨义、辨形、辨音、辨搭配的练习;对课文中出现的重要语法现象进行再操练。

Word Building 包括 20 道词形变换填空题,即用括号内所给词的适当形式填空。所操练的内容包括:用构词法改变词性、动词的时态语态、形容词副词的级、名词的单复数等等。

Translation (sentences) 包括 Passage A 和 B 中的 4 个英语句子。每个句子后面各提供了 4 种译文, 要求学生选出最好的一种。

Cloze 是一个与精读课文内容相关的段落,留出 10 个空,要求做出选择。

技能练习(Proficiency Exercises)主要由 Listening Comprehension, Reading Comprehension, Translation (passage) 和 Writing 四个部分组成,旨在为学生以后顺利通过"高等学校英语应用能力考试A级"打下基础。

Listening Comprehension 包括 A 节:单句回应;B节:小对话选择;C节:听短文后回答问题。

Reading Comprehension 包括 4 个 Task。 Task 1 和 Task 2 分别是一篇叙述文和一篇应用文,各配 5 道选择题; Task 3 要求学生读了一篇短文后,在文后的表格中填出 5 处信息; Task 4 要求学生读了一篇短文后,回答 5 个问题。

Translation (passage) 包括一个应用性的英语段落,要求译成中文。

Writing 要求学生根据所提供的中文信息,写出一篇不少于80个词的应用文。

为了方便学生自主学习,以上练习的答案,都附在全书后面。

在1—4课和5—8课后面,我们分别配了一套A级自测题,供学生阶段性自我测试之用。答案也附在书后。

本书可供教师课堂讲解之用,也可供学生自主学习。师生可以根据需要选用全部或部分内容。

本书总主编蒋秉章。本册主编张益明,编写人员为顾静芸、邹宇、张益明。

书中错误在所难免,欢迎批评指正。

CONTENTS

Unit One ·····	1
Unit Two ······ 1	13
Unit Three 2	25
Unit Four ·····	37
Test One ·····	49
Unit Five ·····	61
Unit Six ·····	
Unit Seven	
Unit Eight ·····	97
Test Two ·····	09
Keys & Tapescripts ····· 1	20

Unit One

Part One Achievement Exercises

I. Expressions

Read the following phrases and expressions, find the Chinese equivalents in the table below and then put the corresponding letters in the brackets. (Passages 1 & 2)

omi systy (C) example: (F) 戴	(头盔
A — follow safety tips	
B — result in serious injury loodes of og of	
C — increase one's chance for survival	
D — ride a motorcycle	N — a waste of time
E — take special precautions	O — get rid of stress
F — wear a helmet	P — get ten days off a year
G — meet a standard	Q — break the rules of the road
H — be aware of everything on the road	nevo an R - pay a fine of been nov .11
I — conduct a safety inspection	S — take a driving test
J — reduce one's chance of a crash whose	pass a written examination
1. ()支付罚金	()增加存活机会
2. ()采取特别预防措施	()进行安全检查
3. ()摆脱压力	()通过笔试
4. ()达到标准	()每年休息十天
5. ()违反道路规则	()导致严重受伤

${\rm I\hspace{-.1em}I}$. Vocabulary and Structure

Complete the sentences by deciding on the most appropriate choice. (Passage 1)

Contemporary Practical English 当代应用英语

1. Th	e accident re	sulted	his blindne	ess.		
A)	from	B) f	or	C) in	D)	to
2. He	failed to	to	our original agree	ement.		
A)	follow	B) a	dhere	C) approve	D)	obev
3. In	is theory habert.	as been c	hallenged by a r	number of scien	ntists,	by Mr
A)	partly	В) р	n three months	C) finally	D)	completely
	ected.	s novel i	n three months,	was	something	we had no
A)	that	D) ;+				
5. He	da	D) II		C) which	D)	what
Δ)	Wore	rk glasses	to protect his eye	es from the stro	ng sunlight.	
6	wore	B) te	ear fety precautions b	C) tore	D)	wear
0. A)	to reac	these sai	fety precautions b	eforehand.		
/ •	of the	dog!	fake up (3)			
A)	Careful	919 B) A	ware	C) Conscious	(diety tips	Reware
18.	it is ra	ining hard	d, we have to go	to school. Viuin	In serious it	Deware 8
A)]	No matter	B) Be	ecause of	C) Even thoug	Po s euo Da	As though
9. Chir	na's economy	began to	since 1	980's	a motorcycle	As though
A) (collide	B) co	onsiderate	C) accelerate	ed cial prec	nylot = 7
10. Luci	kily, he	nel lethe	earthquake.	c) accelerate	a helmet	access
A) s	survived	B) ex	isted	C) lived	ratandard	aim - D
11. You	need to be	i pay a f	in the event of a t	raffic jam	ware of ever	enved =
A) p	reparing	B) pro	epared	C) prepare	vielas anotu	0000 1
12. You	d better	E SSECNON	ir luggage properly	nce of a crash	ce one's cha	o prepare
A) to	o label	B) lab	peling	C) labeled	D) 1	abal
13.	all the	students in	n this class, Mary	is the most dili	D) I	abel
A) (Of	B) In		C) Inside	igent.	2.00
14. He r	an	and gaine	ed the gold medal.	C) Hisiac	(TD)	10
A) fa	aster	B) mo	ost fastest	C) the faster	D	L - C
5.	keeps co	ompany w	with the wolf will	certainly learn	D) [C	ne rastest
A) A	nyone	B) An		C) Whoever		
			icult circumstance	es a n	D) V	vno
tested		anii)	- Cheumstance	a n	nan's abilitie	es are fully
	which	B) who	ere (C) when	D) tl	nat

17.	He was involved blood so an air crash.		
	A) of the full with (B) possible that for (A)		
	When your motorcycle, you must		
	A) ride B) rode	C) riding	
19.	The factory is quite different from		
	A) what it was	B) that it w	vas
	C) what was it	D) what it	is
20.	Staying in a hotel costs renting a	room in a do	ormitory for a week.
	A) as much twice as	B) twice as	much as
	C) as much as twice	D) twice m	uch than
III XX	ord Building		
Ш. М	家公司。他还有一年家生天就要退休了。		
Fill in	each blank with the proper form of the word g		
	The result of the word g		
	A bus (transportation) are to be them from		
2.	It was very (consideration) of you	ou to let us	know you were going to be
	late. 自由是用要用线的时间,找还要用线的方式总总		8) 白天工作中会有
	The victim's chance of (survive)		
4.	The accident could have been (avoid)	if they	had taken action earlier.
	Her husband is reserved and (caution)		
	about anything. went all lill want and a with		
6. truck	I want to (maintenance) my frier	ndship with h	or the severity an
7.	They have made substantial (reduce)	in labor	costs.
8.	I apologize for my late (arrive)		
9.	Life with several children is hard and (stre	ss)	汽车发生严重的
10.	Due to his lack of (imagine), he	just didn't k	now what to do.
11.	The fire prevention branch of the Fire Brig	ade (inspect	ion) factories and
	all sorts of public buildings.		O如果你遭遇撞车
12.	Cigarette smoking is a (dangerous)	to health.	
13.	She has demonstrated a remarkable (able)	to	get things done.
14.	Is the water (safety) for drinking	(障的机会。??	
100 15.	These rare birds are (protection) lo sosiq	by special la	4. Helmets are the sw
	The bad harvests led to (severity)		
17.	I was very (offence) that you for	got my birth	day.
18.	Motorists should be severely (punishment)	for	dangerous driving.

19.	The (introduce)	tells you how to use the book. bevlovni asw oH . TI
20.	At some (distance)	point in the future it is possible that people will no

W. Translation

Make the best choice. (Passages 1 & 2)

- 1. In spite of staying with the same company all his life, he still only gets ten days off a year.
 - A) 尽管他一辈子都在同一家公司工作,但是他每年还是只有十天的休假时间。
 - B) 尽管他一辈子都在同一家公司工作,但是他每年还是要加班十天。

longer have to work. It wollot faunt nov seleverotem mov

- C) 他把整个生命都奉献给同一家公司,他还有一年零十天就要退休了。
- D) 他一辈子都在同一家公司工作,即使他每年只能休息十天。
- 2. Despite many problems at work during the day, I've always forgotten them by the time I get home. It is my way of getting rid of stress.
- (A) 白天工作中不出问题,总是不忘记按时回家,这是我的行事方式。 A SW 11 S
 - B) 白天工作中会有很多问题,我总是忘记回家的时间,我还要用我的方式摆脱压力。
 - C) 白天工作中会碰到很多问题,但一回到家我总会忘掉它们,这是我摆脱压力的 noitheo n方式。noith bed you in the Chiova need even bluoo mebicos of T. ...
- - 3. Proper maintenance and protective clothing will help reduce your chance of a crash or the severity of injury if you are involved in a crash, especially with a large truck or bus.
 - A) 合适的保养以及穿保护性的着装会有所帮助,尤其可以减少你的大卡车或者公共 汽车发生严重故障的机会。 A Data band at machining large and a data band at the state of the st
- B)恰当的保养以及穿保护性的着装会减少发生碰撞的机会,如果你卷入一场碰撞,特 bus wird bus 别是和大卡车和公共汽车的碰撞,你会受到严重伤害。odus word said and all
 - C) 如果你遭遇撞车,尤其是和大卡车或者公共汽车相撞,恰当的保养以及保护性的着装会有助于减少相撞的可能性,或者,会有助于降低受伤的严重程度。

 - 4. Helmets are the most important piece of equipment you can wear when riding your motorcycle.
 - A) 骑摩托车时头盔是你能戴的最重要的保护装置。 (sonollo) yoov asw 1、71
 - B) 头盔是最重要的设备,戴着就能够骑摩托车了。 Toxoz od blaod a ratio of Mark

- C) 头盔固然最重要,但骑摩托车时还要戴其他设备。
- D) 头盔是最重要的设备, 骑摩托车时你可以戴着。

V. Cloze

*							
u	23	63	0	43	g	0	81
200	a	o	ತ	a	24	u	81
					ω		

There are over 4 million motorcycles __1_ in the United States. The popularity (受欢迎) of this mode of __2_ is attributed to the low __3_ of a motorcycle, and its use as a pleasure vehicle. Motorcycle fatalities (死亡事故) represent approximately five percent of all highway fatalities each year, __4_ motorcycles represent just two percent of all registered vehicles in the United States. One of the main reasons why motorcyclists are killed in crashes is because the motorcycle itself __5_ virtually no protection in a crash. __6_, approximately 80 percent of reported motorcycle crashes result in injury or death; a comparable figure for automobiles is about 20 percent.

An automobile has more weight and bulk than a motorcycle. It has a roof to provide some measure of protection __7_ impact (冲击). It has airbags to soften impact and safety belts to hold passengers in their seats. An automobile has more __8_ because it's on four wheels, and because of its __9_, it is easier to be seen. Despite its many weaknesses, a motorcycle is much better in its ability to stop quickly, and ability to swerve (突然转弯) __10_ when necessary.

10	swe	rve(关然转写)	when necessary.			
		registered		B)	registering	
	C)	being registered		D)	register	
		transport		B)	traffic	
	C)	transportation			trafficking	
		size	B) value		color badram seconds	
4.	A)	for slerk no	B) however	C)	as conductor sa	D) yet
5.	A)	provides	B) increases		avoids Tevirb ix	
6.	A)	However		B)	As a result	
	C)	For example		D)	On the contrary	
7.	A)	ke his leg- mort	B) for		broke his arm. do	
8.	A)	visibility and sale		B)	stablility and salord	
	C)	flexibility I		D)	durability bedaini	
9.	A)	size wole as	B) amount	C)	quantity dain't neo	D) quality
10.	A)	quietly			suddenly	

Part Two Proficiency Exercises

I. Listening Comprehension

Section A

Directions: In this section, there are 5 recorded statements. After each statement, there is a pause. The statements will be spoken twice. When you hear a statement, you should decide on the correct response from the 4 choices marked A), B), C) and D).

- 1. A) No, it's not good.
- C) Thank you.
 - 2. A) I went there by bike.
 - C) There is a lot to see.
 - 3. A) Thanks for the message.
- C) Yes, she does.
 - 4. A) No, I won't.
- C) Yes, I will.
 - 5. A) I'm her teacher.
 - C) This is Linda speaking.

- B) You're wrong.
- D) That's it.
- B) I go there every Sunday.
- D) I don't know.
- B) You're kind to say so.
- D) Yes, I called her.
- B) Thank you. I will.
- D) No, thank you.
- B) Who are you?
- D) How are you?

Section B

Directions: In this section, there are 5 recorded dialogues. After each dialogue, there is a recorded question. Both the dialogues and questions will be spoken twice. When you hear a question, you should decide on the correct answer from the 4 choices marked A), B), C) and D).

- 1. A) A bus conductor.
- C) A taxi driver.
- 2. A) In a museum, mest g aA (8)
 - C) At a party, mos and no (C)
- 3. A) He broke his arm.
 - C) He broke his foot. (8)
- 4. A) He finished his project.
- C) He can finish the project on time.
- 5. A) Coffee.
 - C) Something cold.

- B) An airport clerk.
- D) A milkman.
- B) In a classroom.
- D) At a concert. (O
- B) He broke his leg.
- D) He broke his football.
- B) Tom will help him.
- D) Tom was slow.
- B) Tea.
- D) Both coffee and tea.

People are becoming very aware of the danger of second-hand smol 2 noitses wilt.

Directions: This section is to test your ability to comprehend short passages. You will hear a recorded passage. After that you will hear five questions. Both the passage and the questions will be read twice. When you hear a question, you should complete the answer to it with a word or a short phrase (in no more than 3 words). The questions and incomplete answers are printed below.

1.	When was about half the USA covered by forests? or visiting or or visiting the use of the u
	About half the USA was covered by forests
2.	What is left after a lot of land has gone? with to age and rabine she is all the land has gone?
	A lot of good land has gone, leaving only
3.	D) become smokers more easily ?said? I said and smokers more easily ?said and smokers more easily
	Why are there laws made against, smoking from bns from gnitning or 'eW
4.	How long is the Great Green Wall? I and basiless that good eases (A
	B) Because more and more people, good like smo si llaw entre
5.	What will stop the wind from blowing the earth away?
	The will stop the wind from blowing the earth away.

II. Reading Comprehension

Task 1

Directions: After reading the following passage, you will find 5 questions or unfinished statements. For each question or statement there are 4 choices marked A), B), C) and D). You should make the correct choice.

Doctors believe that second-hand smoke may cause lung cancer in people who do not smoke. Non-smokers often breathe in the smoke from other people's cigarettes. This is second-hand smoke. The U.S. Environmental Protection Agency reports that about fifty-three thousand people die in the United States each year as a result of exposure to second-hand smoke.

It is harder for children to avoid second-hand smoke. In the United States, nine million children under the age of five live in homes with at least one smoker. Research shows that these children are sick more often than children who live in homes where no one smokes. The damaging effects of second-hand smoke on children continue as they grow up. The children of smokers are more than twice as likely to develop lung cancer when they are adults as children of non-smokers. The risk is even higher for children who live in homes where both parents smoke.

People are becoming very aware of the danger of second-hand smoke. As a result, they have passed laws that prohibit people from smoking in many public places. Currently, 45 states in the United States have laws that restrict, or limit smoking. The most well-known law doesn't allow people to smoke on short native airline flights, i.e., flights within the country.

- 1. Compared with non-smokers' children, the children whose parents both smoke are I. When was about half the USA covered by forests? A) grow up more quickly 2. What is left after a lot of land has goney sort is left after a lot of land has goney C) develop lung cancer D) become smokers more easily 2. Why are there laws made against smoking in public places in the U.S.? A) Because people have realized the danger of second-hand smoke. B) Because more and more people don't like smoking now. C) Because parents don't want their children to become smokers. D) Because the government wants to limit the production of cigarettes. 3. Which of the following statements is TRUE? A) The number of children smokers is twice greater than that of children nonsmokers. B) People are not allowed to smoke on airline flights in the U.S. C) Adults whose parents smoked when they were still children get cancer more an finished statements. For each question or statemytem fred choices D) Second-hand smoke is not as dangerous as first-hand smoke. ob of 4. From the passage we can conclude that board-broose tank eveiled enough A) the main cause of lung cancer is second-hand smoke some now selection tadt anoB) most people know nothing about the danger of second-hand smoke lo lluze C) public places are dangerous for people to stay in mazurodi south-vilia mode
- million children under the age of five hive in homes rancer get cancer easily and not be soon as a solution of the solution of
- vent as C) what should be done with smoking in public to agreement and construction of the control of the contr
- D) the dangerous effects of second-hand smoke one to norblind odd. qu worg

when they are adults as children of non-smokers. The risk is even higher 2 AzaTdren

Directions: After reading the following passage, you will find 5 questions. For each

D) children suffer most from second-hand smoke ome brind-bridges of surrouge

onin 5. This passage is mainly about and broom blove of neablide not rebuild at 11

should make the correct choice.

what is meant by "Take only as directed"? Read the following directions and see if you understand them.

"To reduce pain, take two tablets with water, followed by one tablet every eight hours, as required. For night-time and early morning relief (缓解疼痛) take two tablets at bedtime. Do not take more than six tablets in twenty-four hours.

For children six to twelve years old, give half amount. For children under six years old, ask for your doctors' advice.

Reduce the amount if you suffer from restlessness or sleepiness after taking the medicine."

- How many tablets can a person over 12 take at most in 24 hours?
 A) 2. B) 4. A lever of decree C) 6. D) 8.
 How many tablets should a nine-year-old child normally take in 24 hours?
 - A) Half the amount of the adult's.

 B) The same as an adult's.

 C) Ask for your doctors' advice.

 D) Not mentioned.
 - 3. What is the advice for one who cannot sleep well after taking the medicine?
 - A) Take more medicine.

 B) Reduce the amount. 19 wo 1
 - C) Have a rest.
 - 4. For children under six years old, why do they have to ask for their doctors' advice?

 - B) They may suffer from restlessness or sleepiness.
 - C) The medicine is too bitter.
- D) Maybe the medicine is too dangerous for small children.
 - 5. In order to reduce pain, what should we do for the first time?
- Take one tablet with water, followed by two tablets every eight hours.
 - B) Take one tablet with water, followed by two tablets every day. Anotherp
- Tabluos C) Take two tablets with water, followed by one tablet every eight hours.
 - D) Take two tablets with water, followed by one tablet every day.

Alan knew that his classmate was too proud to accept such a book as a preser8 was Inim.

Directions: After reading the following advertisement, you should fill in the blanks in

When traveling, you need comfortable, practical clothing and a safe way to carry your money, passport and other valuables. That's why we've created the Remarkable

Contemporary Practical English 当代应用英语

Travel Jacket, a jacket designed for comfort, great looks plus protection for your valuables.

word no The secret to the Remarkable Travel Jacket's good looks is a special clothing material that refuses to crease (起皱).

What's the most wonderful about this jacket is its 10 separate pockets, only 3 of which are visible from outside. There are 4 inside pockets, a hidden coin pocket and a pen pocket. The secret money pocket is the one that only you will know how to find.

A Remarkable Travel Jacket with all these features would cost \$250 or more. But Willablee & Ward's Remarkable Travel Jacket is priced at just \$169. Your complete satisfaction is promised; if not delighted, return in original conditions for a replacement or repayment.

Order Today!

Remarkable Travel Jacket

11. How many tablets can a person over 12 take at most in 24 hours

B) They may suffer from restlessness or sleepiness.

2. How many tablets should a nine-year-old child norm stablets should a nine-year-old child norm.

Comfort, good looks, and protection for 1 be off to muoms off the (A Special design; not man to (C)

Three 2 pockets and seven inside or hidden pockets polyber and as landware.

Low price at Willablee & Ward:

Only _ Orink more water & _ University |

4. For children under six years old, why do they seimong sbraw & seldelli Wice?

A 4 or 5 if you are not satisfied.

Task 4

Directions: After reading the following passage, you are required to read the questions and then complete the answers below them.

Alan is a university student. When he learned that one of his classmates couldn't afford an expensive textbook, he did something out of his natural sense of generosity.

Alan knew that his classmate was too proud to accept such a book as a present from him. He bought a new copy for 35 pounds. Then he dirtied it up a bit, made a few dog-ears and pencil marks and made it look old. Then he went to his classmate, claiming to have got the book for two pounds in a second-hand bookshop. To make his friend believe him, he showed a receipt for the money by buying himself another book at the same place.

Ten years later, Alan's classmate got to know the truth. He was suspicious at the very beginning, though he didn't force his rich friend to tell the truth. He deeply appreciated Alan's invaluable generosity and the valuable book.

The story tells us that generosity is not a show-off of one's wealth. It offers kindness and love without expecting anything in return.

1.	What happened to Alan's	classmate?	
	He couldn't		业性人。大学
2.	How much did Alan spend	on the textbook?	
3.	What did Alan show to his	s friend to make him believe his we	ords?
4.	When did Alan's classmate	e come to know the truth?	
5.	What is true generosity?		
	It offers	without expecting anything i	n return.

\mathbf{III}

Directions: Write your translation of the notice in the space below.

May 4

NOTICE

The Students' Union is organizing an English Party at the coming weekend. All performances will be given by the staff members and the students. Prof. Smith will join the senior students in the English opera The Sound of Music.

Why not join us for an exciting evening? It's a chance to enjoy yourself and learn

English!	
Time: 7:30 p.m. May 5	
Place: The Students Center	
	The Students' Union.

IV. Writing

Directions:	In this part	you are re	equired i	to write a	letter	according to	o the following
	information	given in Ch	hinese.	You should	write	no less than	80 words.

日期: 2006年12月23日

写信人: 张林

收信人: 杰克

内容: 张林刚从伦敦返回上海,写信感谢杰克的热情款待,并邀请杰克来上海玩。

3. What did Alan show to his friend to make him believe his words?

4. When did Alan's classmate come to know the truth?

5. What is true generosity?

4. What is true generosity?

4. What is true generosity?

4. What is true generosity?

directions: Write your translation of the notice in the space below.

May

NOTICE

The Students' Union is organizing an English Party at the coming weekend. All performances will be given by the staff members and the students. Prof. Smith will join the senior students in the English opera. The Sound of Music.

Why not join us for an exciting evening? It's a chance to enjoy yourself and learn

Time, 7:30 p.m. May 5

Place: The Students Center

The Students' Union

12